The underlines are mine

You correctly identified the error and contacted this office on 10/02/2004. As with any new regulation changes it takes time for the Assessors to feel confident with the new procedures and how to act in certain situations. The officer accepted that the details were incorrect but felt she could not change 

them because the Council must use the figures provided by the Pension Service. She asked if you were able to  provide this information1 to which you advised you could not. The officer therefore wrote to the Pension  Service for

confirmation of your correct details for the period 06/1012003 to 11/04/2004, however it was explained to you that this would take time. Your claim was temporarily suspended, as the officer was concerned that the recalculation could result in an overpayment and therefore wanted to prevent any further 

difficulties for you.

You E-mailed this office on 01/03/2004 and Mrs McDonnell responded to you giving the information, as she believed it to be; however, I find that this course of action was incorrect. In the absence of any income details and Pension Credit award details being provided by the Pension Service the Council can 

collect the information themselves. Your claim was running before the AIF and Pension Credit had been received based on the information the Council had already collected. I therefore find that the reasonable course of action should have been to reinstate the original details held. Obviously there is a chance that 

there will be an overpayment for the period 06/10/2004 to 11/04/2004 because we are still unaware of your Pension Credit entitlement for this period (if any), however, I feel that this should be address as and when the Pension Credit award is received from either the Pension Service or yourself.

